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Announcement from the UK RRT 

It is with great sadness that we write to inform you all that Matthew Challenger (our Newport Readymix 

Plant Manager) passed away unexpectedly on Wednesday 9th December 2020.   

Matthew was diagnosed with COVID-19 last Friday (4th December) and nothing seemed concerning when 

the local team spoke to him on Monday.  

It is still too early to say what caused Matthew’s death and our immediate thoughts and concerns are with 

his family, friends and colleagues.  

He was a valued member of the team and we are working to support those who have been impacted. 


